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	 The North Shore Chamber of 
Commerce held its Annual Mem-
bership Meeting and Breakfast at 
Haleiwa Joe’s on April 21st.  Sena-
tor Gil Riviere, Representative 
Lauren Matsumoto and Council-
woman Heidi Tsuneyoshi pro-
vided updates on important bills 
and resolutions in the Capitol, 
and members especially wanted 
answers to construction prog-

ress at Waialua Bridge. Council-
woman Tsuneyoshi reported that 
the U.S. Army Corp of Engineers 
have expedited the time frame for 
completion and that much of the 
lost foundation of the bridge is be-
ing reinforced before construction 
progresses. 
	 Representative Matsumoto 
(pictured here at the meeting) 
also fielded concerns about the 

traffic intersection congestion at 
Thompson’s Corner (on Kauko-
nahua Rd., Waialua). When she 
presented the two options of 
“do nothing” or “4-way stop,” 
the members of the North Shore 
Chamber of Commerce unani-
mously opted for a suggested 
third option of temporary traffic 
lights. While the Department of 
Transportation (DOT) is unable 
to quickly move forward with the 
temporary lights suggestion due 
to permit restrictions, they are 
looking into other long-term so-
lutions including a roundabout, 
traffic circle or permanent traffic 

Continued on page 2

North Shore Chamber of Commerce Voices 
Community Concerns

Photo: Sarah Frank
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NORTH SHORE 
FOOD BANK

IG:@nsfoodbank
  Sponsors: Hawaii Food Bank 

& Aloha Harvest 

 DISTRIBUTION UPDATE

at Kaiaka Bay Beach Park

Wednesday, May 5, 12 noon
w/North Shore Service Center

Wednesday, May 19, 12 noo
w/ Malama Loko Ea

Wednesday, June 2, 12 noon

Wednesday, June 16, 12 noon

For more information and 
donations contact : 

Linda (808) 780-8037

light. Representative Matsumoto asked members to 
sign up for her newsletter online to receive updates 
and express their infrastructure concerns at 
www.repmatsumoto.com

Continued from page 1

North Shore Chamber of Commerce Voices Community Concerns

            

Climate Change: Global Perspectives, Local Solutions

Join us for a free webinar on climate change and its effects 
by national authority and professor of Earth Sciences at UH 
Manoa, Dr. Charles “Chip” Fletcher on Saturday May 8th at 
9am HST.

To register:  bit.ly/3guotMF

Following his presentation, participants will be able to choose 
breakout groups led by Hawaii’s environmental organizations 
where everyone will be given a chance to engage on how to 
take action locally.  This event is organized by the Hawaii 
Citizens’ Climate Lobby and Faith Action for Community 
Equity – Environmental Justice Task Force and includes the 
additional participating organizations: 

•	 350.org
•	 Climate Protectors 
•	 Climate Reality Leadership Oahu 
•	 Environmental Caucus of Democratic Party 
•	 Hawaii EV Association 
•	 Hawaii Youth Climate Coalition
•	 Kauai Climate Action Coalition
•	 The Nature Conservancy, Hawai'i and Palmyra
•	 Protect & Preserve Hawaii
•	 Surfrider Oahu

Registration link:  bit.ly/3guotMF
Email:  honoluluccl@gmail.com (Subject: Take Action) 
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ALOHA YO
YOLANDA MARIE MORIAZ-SARVAK

Graduated Sunset Elementary 1985
Graduated Kahuku High School 1991

Attended Leeward Community College
Moved to Gunnisen Colorado to attend Western State University

 where she met her future husband Patrick

We have lost one of the good ones.
Loving daughter, wife, mother, sister, great friend

Yolanda grew up here on the North Shore and moved to North Carolina
where she & Pat raised 3 beautiful girls, Emily 18, Sophie 15, Maile 12

She is deeply missed by husband Patrick and the girls
Survived by Bernie Moriaz, Tina Jensen, Jasmine Moriaz, Thorin Moriaz

Aunties, Uncle, nephews, nieces, cousins 
She loved life and fought hard when diagnosed with a brain tumor almost 3 years ago. 

So brave, she never once complained and lived her life with dignity and grace.
She passed away on March 11 this year surrounded by Bernie, Pat, Sophie & Maile.

The Nihipali family, Nohea, Ipo and Kunani, called and together did 3 Pule from Molokai and Oahu 
just hours before she passed. She was surrounded by love and Aloha in the hours before she left us. 

We will never forget her kind spirit and laughter.  We miss her more than words can say.
Celebration of Life and paddle out later this summer, date to be announced

Please send your condolences to the 
Sarvak Ohana

134 Harbor Cove Lane
Mooresville, NC  28117

OFF da Island in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
 Michael and Christine recently visited Oahu for the first time and picked up a copy of the North 
Shore News. Christine was so happy to see a local paper still in print! Michael is pictured here at beautiful 
Mt. Washington that overlooks Pittsburgh and its three rivers. Aloha from the North Shore Michael and 
Christine!
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Councilmember

Heidi 
Tsuneyoshi

Serving You in District 2

Aloha,
	 As the city continues to work with residents 
affected by last month’s flooding, I am pleased to 
share with you that the Department of Planning 
& Permitting (DPP) has temporarily suspended the 
permitting processes and fees as outlined in ROH 
Chapter 18, Article 3 (permits) and Article 6 (fees).  
Please submit your completed plans directly to my 
office as we will be assisting the DPP in prioritiz-
ing and identifying those severely impacted by the 
flooding.
	 For those who were severely impacted by the 
flooding and need assistance with building materi-
als, cleaning supplies, washers/dryers, humidifiers, 
etc. please contact ALEA Bridge at #694.0311 or 
Nicky Winter at nwinter@aleabridge.org for more 
information.
	 As you know, The Department of Transportation 
Services (DTS) will be keeping Bridge 605, Waialua 
Beach Road Ki‘iki‘i Stream Crossing closed due to 
the severe damages incurred by the heavy rain and 
flooding.  The bridge is closed to ALL vehicles, bicy-
clists, pedestrians and emergency vehicles. Detours 
have been set up for emergency vehicles. The City 
is expediting design, permitting, coordination with 
the US Army Corp of Engineers and construction 
process and anticipates the bridge to be closed ap-
proximately 6 -9 months. I am very grateful as proj-
ects of this undertaking generally take 1 – 2 years 
to finish. My office will continue to work with the 
Department of Transportation regarding the traffic 
flow in the area.
	 Some project updates I’m happy to share are the 
John Kalili Surf Center (project #16096) improve-
ments, which includes the removal of the 2nd floor.
The Waialua District Park field flood lights have 
been installed. The walkways and pool lights and 
the ADA projects for ramps and elevator for the 2nd 
floor gym offices are in progress. Pool repairs (pump, 
pipes, grounding and decking) are slated to be com-
pleted by 8/23/21. The Waialua Regional Fire Sta-
tion has been allotted $5,450,000 for the planning, 
design and relocation across from Waialua District 
Park.
	 The proposed 2021 CIP addition for the Canoe 
Halau at Haleiwa Beach Park (mauka), $1.5M and 
the Goodale Bikepath project is scheduled to go to 
bid in May/June 2021.
	 The Anahulu Bridge was allotted $6,000,000 
for the planning, design, construction, repair, per-

mitting and inspection (project #21143). Bids are 
scheduled to commence on 6/22/21 and contracted 
out by 9/5/22 for a 1-year completion. The dredg-
ing of the Ki‘iki‘i Stream Bridge was included in the 
2021 CIP (project #14098).
	 Resolution #21-77, CD-1, regarding Develop-
ment of Stream Maintenance Schedule passed out of 
committee on April 21st and is scheduled for hear-
ing at full council on May 5th.
	 I would like to thank the City’s DPP, DTS and 
the Department of Design & Construction (DDC) 
for all their work and efforts going above and be-
yond to expedite the repairs and damages caused by 
the rain and flooding and most of all to you in the 
community for coming together in time of need.
	 If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact my office at #768.5002 or email me at: 
htsuneyoshi@honolulu.gov. MAHALO!

Waialua Farmers' Co-Op Market
You can still find us at the Historic

Waialua Sugar Mill but we've 
relocated to the back grass lot, 

look for the tents.
Saturdays 8:30am - 1:00pm
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Senator

Gil Riviere
Serving Oahu’s North and 

Windward Shores

Progress towards saving the airfield

We continue to make progress towards keeping 
Kawaihapai Airfield open. In recognition of the 
progress, the DOT will be moving back its lease 
termination date until the end of this year. This 
is a significant update because, until now, the 
department’s firm position was that all airfield 
tenants would need to vacate the property by June 
30th. The six-month extension gives the airfield 
tenants a reprieve, albeit limited, while we work to 
resolve the relevant issues.

Two primary concerns for DOT have been 
the lack of a long-term lease from the US Army 
and the old, leaky water system that serves the 
airfield, the Kaena Point Satellite Tracking Station, 
Camp Erdman, Mokuleia Beach Park and several 
residences.  

Rep. Lauren Matsumoto has been engaged with 
the Army and DOT to help move forward the lease 
negotiations. The Army has expressed a clear desire 
to continue the joint use agreement that allows 
general aviation during daylight hours and periodic 
military training during the night. In recent years, 
the DOT has been granted five-year leases, which 
make long term planning difficult.  

Neither the Army nor the DOT want to operate 
the water system; and rightfully so, as their missions 
do not include water utility company. Management 
of the system has been a major roadblock for lease 
negotiations until now, as the Army will no longer 
make it a lease requirement. A long-term lease looks 
very promising.

I have been focusing on the water problem. First 
of all, the water cannot be turned off; we have to find 
a way to continue water delivery. Second, the water 
system has been leaking for many years and is in 
dire need of major repairs or replacement. The well 
is located on the military reservation, but operated 
by DOT through a contractor. The regulatory, 
ownership, management and jurisdictional issues 
are going to be a challenge.

My legislative aid, Mark Clemente, and I have 
had a series of meetings and conversations with 
water system management companies, the Public 
Utilities Commission, Department of Health, 
Commission on Water Resource Management, 
Hawaii Rural Water Association, and the impacted 
residents, to explore alternatives. We will be 
reporting back our progress to a stakeholders group, 
including the Army and DOT. 

The cost of refurbishing the water system could 
as much as $12 million or more. It is not yet clear who 
will be paying for the repairs, but it is clear the Army 
and DOT cannot walk away from this responsibility. 
We will continue to put in the necessary work to 
move this complicated issue forward.

On another pressing issue, the Waialua Beach 
Road bridge repairs are estimated to take up to nine 
months to complete. Preliminary design work has 
been completed and the City has this project on an 
expedited schedule. Bridges routinely take many 
years to design and build, so let us hope they can 
move the project as estimated.

If you have flexibility in your schedule, you may 
want to take a peek at GoAkamai.org for a current 
image of Thompson Corner before you leave home. 
That, and Google Maps, can inform drivers about 
traffic flow.

Please do not hesitate to call or write if you have 
any opinions, questions or solutions that might 
help me better represent you. My phone number 
is 808-586-7330 and email address is SenRiviere@
capitol.hawaii.gov. Follow us on FaceBook or online at 
SenatorRiviere.com. Mahalo.
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Representative

Lauren 
Matsumoto

Serving You in District 45

Aloha Friends and Neighbors!

	 Just over a month has passed since the devastating 
flooding that hit the North Shore and led to the closure 
of the Ki‘iki‘i Bridge on Waialua Beach Road. Our office 
continues to reach out daily to the State Department 
of Transportation as well as the City and County of 
Honolulu’s Department of Transportation Services and 
Department of Design & Construction for updates. We 
have received many questions from the community, 
and have compiled a list of FAQs as well as the answers 
from both the State and City and County in the FAQ 
on my website RepMatsumoto.com. We know there 
are a lot of frustrations with this issue and are working 
diligently with the community and the departments to 
find a reasonable resolution. For timely updates on this 
issue and for other important information, please sign 
up for e-newsletters at RepMatsumoto.com.
	 I am also working closely with DOT, the Army 
and other stakeholders regarding keeping Kawaihapai 
(Dillingham) Airfield open for general aviation. The 
two main issues that have arisen in these meetings are 
the antiquated water system and obtaining a long term 
lease from the Army since they own the land that the 
airfield is on. There has been progress towards both is-
sues. In regards to the lease, the DOT has outlined their 
requirements and asked for an assurance letter from 
the Army that they are willing to work with the state 
towards a long term lease. I am delighted to announce 
that the DOT has received the assurance letter from 
the Army, and that they will be removing the June 30 
closuring date and extending it to December 31, 2021. 
While this isn’t the removal that we were hoping for, 
this is still a step in the right direction and will contin-
ue to diligently work on the issue. I want to especially 
thank Ross Higashi the DOT Airports Deputy Director 
and COL. Misigoy from the Army for their commit-
ment towards working out a solution that keeps the 
airfield open while improving the compliance and the 
overall facilities of the airfield.  
	 We have just finished the 2021 Regular Session 
here at the state legislature! That means we have a 
number of new bills and laws that have been drafted 
by the Legislature and are either awaiting the Gover-
nor’s signature, or have already been signed into law! 
A list of new laws and their summaries will also be sent 
out in my session wrap up mailer and later posted on 
my website for future reference. Your ideas, thoughts, 
and concerns about the most important issues fac-
ing our state and community are vital toward my job 
as your state legislator. It is important to me to have 
constant communication with the district to inform 
what legislation I introduce and how I vote. One of the 
ways I try to facilitate communication is by sending 

out a mid-session survey to help me better understand 
the community’s stance. Thank you to everyone who 
sent back their surveys! To see the results of the survey 
please visit my website at www.RepMatsumoto.com.
	 It’s graduation season, and it’s only proper to take 
time and honor the graduating senior class of our com-
munity high schools! Every year I’m so proud of our 
graduates and know that they will go on to accomplish 
great things. With much of this last academic year be-
ing held remotely, I am continually being inspired by 
our students’ commitment to learning, despite all the 
hardships that come with distance learning. They have 
shown that even these difficult times can’t dampen 
their high spirits. If you know a graduate, congratulate 
them for everything they’ve done this last year to fin-
ish strong!  
	 I also wanted to take this time to wish all the 
mothers out there an early Happy Mother’s Day! I per-
sonally want to thank and honor my mother, Sharon 
Cheape. Her love for our family and our community 
has been such a source of inspiration for me through-
out my life, and I wouldn’t be the woman I am today 
if not for my mom. Take time this Mother’s Day to 
honor the mothers and motherly figures in your life! 
	 As always, please feel free to contact me if you 
have questions or concerns about any happenings in 
our community. Call me at (808) 586-9490, email 
RepMatsumoto@Capitol.Hawaii.Gov, or visit 
RepMatsumoto.com
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For payment arrangement options, 
please call 548-7311. 
Or go to hawaiianelectric.com/covid19

 We’re here to help.

Over the past year, the pandemic has affected us all. At Hawaiian Electric, 
we’re committed to helping our customers and communities recover. If we 
keep supporting each other, we’ll get through this together.

Our goal is to keep everyone connected to 
their electric service. For those facing financial 
hardships caused by COVID-19, let us help. 
We have many options that can defer the start 
of your payments and spread them over time. 
We can also tailor a custom plan to meet your 
needs. All plans are interest free and late fees 
are waived.

Caring for our communities has been a 
challenge during the pandemic, but that hasn’t 
stopped us from volunteering. We’re just 
finding new ways to meet those needs, while 
still following current safety measures.

Keeping the power on for homes and 
businesses is always our top priority. From 
customer service to operations to the crews 
you see working in your neighborhoods, 
we’ve been following comprehensive health 
protocols, so we can all stay safe and healthy. 

TO ASSIST YOU WITH 
ELECTRIC BILL PAYMENTS

TO SUPPORT 
OUR COMMUNITIES

TO PROVIDE SAFE 
AND RELIABLE SERVICE
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To Maintain Their 
Mission, Local Art Non-
Profit, Friends of Sunset 
Beach Get Creative 

North Shore keiki were delighted this week upon 
receiving free art kits from local non-profit, Friends 
of Sunset Beach (FOSB). The over six hundred art kits 
were distributed to students at Sunset Beach Elemen-
tary and Haleiwa Elementary.  

Founded in 2010 and led by an all-volunteer team, 
Friends Of Sunset Beach is dedicated to its mission 
“to support the arts in the North Shore community 
and to increase awareness and opportunities for all 
to participate in and understand the arts.”

Like so many organizations and businesses navi-
gating covid related guidelines, FOSB has had to learn 
to adjust. The art program they fund at Sunset Beach 
Elementary is now provided virtually by, FOSB Art 
Teacher, Lilly Barels. 

“We did unfortunately have to cancel all of our 
regularly scheduled ‘out of the classroom’ art events. 
We especially missed hosting our Gyotaku fish print-
ing, art tent at the Annual Menehune Contest, at 
events like this we can further our reach to include 
keiki in the greater North Shore community”, said Su-
zannah Kennedy, Vice President of Friends Of Sunset 
Beach.  “Providing the art kits to students throughout 
our community was a priority for this project.”

The art kits included coloring books featuring 
original artwork from Ashley Kaase, Welzie Art, 

Wooden Wave and Drew Brophy (who also gener-
ously donated Posca Paint Pens). Willy Akers, owner 
of Sunset Skates provided his time and expertise, cut-
ting hundreds of wood blocks to be used as canvases. 
Donations from Banzai Bowls, “Little Kahuna & Da 
Menehune” and Ono Yo rounded out the kits.

To find out how you can support art education 
on the North Shore visit www.friendsofsunsetbeach.org 
@friendsofsunsetbeach

FOSB Member, Michele Harris delivers art kits to Haleiwa 
Elementary School		 Photo: FOSB
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Motherhood
By Naty Camit Hopewell, a mother

	 What is motherhood? It begins with pregnan-
cy, which may be easy or challenging. You may 
or may not have morning sickness; when you 
have to pee you hope a bathroom is nearby; and 
in later months you don’t fit into places you used 
to fit in. This is followed by labor, which can be 
excruciatingly painful. Then comes the relief with 
delivery. Then comes the exhilaration of seeing 
your newborn. Then come the nights with inter-
rupted sleep and the fatigue. But the excitement 
remains. The fatigue is eclipsed by the miracle in 
your arms. That innocent look, that first smile, 
those cooing sounds and the first laughter that 
melt your heart. This is motherhood.
	 The growth of a child generates much excite-
ment. Watching this baby learn to crawl,  hearing 
its first laughter, taking the first wobbly steps, say-
ing its first word, then you are hanging on to that 
bike and pushing it forward while your child tries 
to ride it; can’t get more exciting than that. Then 
come the teen years. Motherhood was a piece of 
cake until the advent of these challenging years. 
There are fluctuations in moods, the highs and 

the lows. You hear yelling and the slamming of 
doors. You want to tear your hair out. There are 
successes, disappointments, laughter, hugs, and 
tears. Your child doesn’t feel you understand what 
he or she is going through (as if you never expe-
rienced being a teenager). Despite all this, you 
are proud of your child’s accomplishments (in 
between the frustrations). All of a sudden, gradu-
ation from high school happens. Where did the 
time go? Your child leaves for college or leaves 
home to seek new opportunities. You lend your 
support and kiss them good-bye. You go through 
separation anxiety and feel some relief. You have 
now entered a new phase of motherhood. You 
now have time for yourself.
	 To all mothers, who have experienced the ex-
hilaration and exasperation of motherhood, have 
a great Mother’s Day!

Ko‘olauloa Health Center
293-9231

We accept everyone regardless of ability to pay. 
Improving the quality of life for all. Imua!
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Waimea Valley Spring 
2021

By Annissa Burcham Assistant 
Collections Specialist

	 Spring is in full swing at Waimea Valley. The 
Valley has come to life again and every turn around 
a corner reveals the bustle of staff, visitors, and 
blooming plants. 2020 was a long year, but this 
spring 2021 we are vigorously shaking off the effects 
of the shutdown with a multitude of projects, reno-
vations, and revamped experiences. We are excited 
to welcome back both our staff, community mem-
bers, and visitors as we prepare to open full time 
seven days a week starting on Memorial Day, May 
31st.
	 At the waterfall a crew is hard at work preparing 
the cliff face for a rock fall mitigation impact fence 
installation.  In addition to this new safety feature, 
a new garden will be added in the cleared area incor-
porating both visual and olfactory elements.  This 
garden will have a mix of native and non-natives, 
highlighting various plants from throughout the 
valley while acting as a culminating feature to the 
hike. A lush backdrop of native morning glories will 
add pops of blue and purple to the hibiscus flowers, 
ti varieties, gingers, and other species planned for 
the area.
	 A new walking tour, Nā Lā’au Maoli o Waimea, 
The Hawaiian Endemic Hardwood Trees of Waimea 
Valley will be held the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the 
month. Designed by artist in residence Manny Mat-
tos the tour highlights native hardwoods growing at 
Waimea, and includes samples of cut wood to view.  
He has been working with these trees for 25-30 
years, creating “lei-o-mano” and other instruments 
of Lua, and we are excited for the expertise he brings 
and shares.  Some of the trees to see include Kaui-
la, Koai’a, ‘Uhi’uhi, Lama, and Naio.  Mr. Mattos 
will be holding another free webinar on wood and 
weapons June 13th, Zoom sign up is open now and 
available at the events page on our website waimeav-
alley.net/events. 
	 Our regular weekly botanical tours are switching 
to a daily schedule in June, with a new member of 
the botanical staff conducting them each day.  Each 
staff member will bring their own skills and area of 
knowledge to the plant tour.  Never to be outdone 
David Orr our Botanical Collections Specialist will 
still give his Thursday 12:30pm botanical tour of 
the valley highlighting the rare plants and recent 
blooms in the Valley.  David’s regular Sunday tour 
will also continue on first and third Sundays of each 
month at 12:30pm.  Thank you David!
	 Cultural tours of the valley will continue daily 
at 1pm.  Please come to view the rebuilt Kauhale 
structures that make up our traditional Hawai-
ian living site. We are grateful for a grant from the 
National Endowment of the Arts award #1879428-

95-20 that supported the continuation of this folk 
art and Hawaiian tradition in the Valley.  You may 
come upon community artisans and staff thatching 
the hale with native Loulu palm fronds.  Our com-
munity artisan program will be restarting soon and 
applications will be available via our website or by 
contacting info@waimeavalley.net  we are looking for 
all kinds of traditional Hawaiian practitioners and 
are excited to repopulate our Kauhale with living 
culture.
	 Our discounted annual pass for individuals and 
families is still available and with Farmer’s Market 
on Thursdays and a new menu for dining at the 
renovated Wahi ‘āina there are so many reasons to 
return to the Valley. A hui ho!
	 A special thanks from Executive Director Rich-
ard Pezzulo “We really appreciate all of the support 
we received from the community in 2020. And we 
want to thank you for your contributions to the not 
for profit, whether visiting the valley, purchasing an 
annual pass, supporting our conservation tree plant-
ing, or by making a contribution through our dedi-
cation bench and garden program.  It is from your 
support that we have been able to survive 2020.  
And we look forward to remaining a pu‘uhonua, a 
place of refuge and coming together for our north 
shore community, long into the future. Mahalo nui 
loa!”

Milford Family of Punalu'u Rules the 
Junior Division of the 2021 World 
Fireknife Championships
 The Milford family of Punalu‘u, Hawai‘i, showed the 
product of determination and hard work that goes into being 
an outstanding fireknife dancer, as three sons earned awards 
for their performance. 
 Winning the World Fireknife Championship’s Junior 
Division (ages 6-11) was Joe Milford, 11, while older brother 
Isa‘ako Milford, 15, won first place in the Intermediate Divi-
sion (ages 12-17). Younger brother Toa‘alii Milford, 14, was 
named first runner-up in the Intermediate Division.
 The boys’ proud father, John Milford, commented, 
“Having our sons do so well in this year’s competition is an 
honor and a blessing. This is the first time all four boys – 
Ikona (9), Joe (11), Toa‘alii (14), and Isa‘ako (15) – competed 
together in the championship and these results are a credit 
to all of the hard work they have put in.” Displayed were 
choreographed routines twirling, hurling, and swinging one 
and two fireknives without fear or hesitation of being burned.
 All of the competitors received prize packages with the 
top three in each division presented with special fireknife-
designed trophies.
 
Results: Junior Division (ages 6-11)
1ST Place:        Joe Milford, 11, Punalu‘u, HI
2ND Place:       Elway Tora, 10, Lā‘ie, HI
3RD Place:       Vincent Galeai, 11, Lā‘ie, HI
 
Results: Intermediate Division (ages 12-17)
1ST Place:        Isa‘ako Milford, 15, Punalu‘u, HI
2ND Place:       Toa‘alii Milford, 14, Punalu‘u, HI
3RD Place:       Kekai Nielson-Cabagason, 17, Kāne‘ohe, HI
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What’s going on @

 Aloha Kakahiaka Kākou, 
Here is our manaʻo for the week. 

E ulu aʻe kākou i ka lani, a ulu iho ke ʻaʻa i ka ʻāina.

I ka nānā no a ʻike
By observing, one learns

pg. 129, proverb 1186

Sometimes, questions can be answered through being 
patient and opening up your senses. The best lessons and 

ʻike are taught by someone who doesn't require a 
soapbox, but a good space to perform his/her art. It is 

ultimately up to us to absorb that knowledge by allowing 
them to share with little to no interruptions. 

Take a little extra time to listen and watch those things 
that fill the world around you. Let others take more time 
to share their ʻike, humbling yourself with patience and 

then with opportunity. Our strength comes from the 
diversity of our knowledge, and that happens by filling 

our ʻumeke with water that comes from multiple springs.
Ke Aloha,  Makua - makualii@lokoea.org

‘OHANA
WORK DAYS

Get outside 
and join us!

EVERY 
SATURDAY

9am-11am

HELP 
RESTORE 
LOKO EA 

FISHPOND
65-540 

Kamehameha Hwy
Haleiwa 96712

More info + 
sign ups online 
@ lokoea.org
Limited space 

each week. 

ULUHĀHĀLOA
An Aloha ‘Āina afterschool program. 

Become a kia’i loko at Loko Ea!

For all 4th-6th graders

Every Wednesday this month! 
2:30 PM - 5:00 PM

For more information & sign ups visit:
www.lokoea.org (under LEARN tab)

For additional questions 
email: jacob@lokoea.org

Coming soon!

NĀ PILI WAI
 SUMMER PROGRAM

One week long sessions
Tuesday thru Saturday • 8am to 2pm*

*Saturday 9am to 2pm

For all 3rd thru 8th grade students

Celebrating ‘āina m��a with Waiālua 

June 8-12
June 15-19
June 22-26

July 6-10
July 13-17
July 20-24

Nā Pili Wai is a program of the Mālama Loko Ea Foundation with 
generous financial support from Kamehameha Schools

Sign up for free on our website >>

Registration still open. Sign up today!
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Covid-19 and the North Shore 
Real Estate Market

 Oahu’s original “Covid-19 Lock-Down” 
nearly caused a recession let alone a negative 
outlook for our real estate market, however, that 
didn’t last long for our rural areas. It quickly 
became apparent that “Fleeing to the Suburbs” 
was a nationwide “Trend” and the North Shore 
was a prime “destination”.

 High-rise occupants and residents of 
crowded cities realized they could work from 
home and it was surely the best time for them to 
make a move to the more rural areas, especially 
the North Shore of Oahu!  

 Larger properties in Pupukea with big yards 
for kids and pets to play in (or open air beachfront 
homes) became hot commodities!

 If your choice was either high-rise mask-
living with 4 people banished to the corners of 
tiny elevators in crowded Honolulu or a private 
home on a large Pupukea parcel… which would 
you choose? Not much of a competition and 
North Shore obviously wins!

 After higher rents, more government sup-
plied monies and low interest rates, “Inflation” 
talk has fueled a sort of “Buying Frenzy”.  

 There was a point where every home that 
was for sale in Pupukea was sold (and nearly all 
the beachfront homes as well).  

 So - where will this all go?

 Well - higher prices seem inevitable, how-
ever, I’m not totally sure yet just how far it will 
go. But when it goes - I’ll be here to keep you 
informed!

Richard Sterman is a long-time North Shore Realtor 
and his company, Sterman Realty, has been serving 
the North Shore for over 40 years. Contact Richard 
by calling 808.638.8600, emailing richard@Sterman.
com or surf over to www.STERMAN.COM

NORTH SHORE 
REAL ESTATE 

TRENDS
by Richard Sterman (R)

of Sterman Realty

Jeri Mitsuko Cabreros Tugman

Jeri Mitsuko Cabreros Tugman of Kahuku 
Hawaii passed away on February 11, 2021. 
She was born on February 19, 1960.
 
She was predeceased by her father Dominador 
Cabreros and mother Florence Tsuruko Sakima 
and her brother Rodney Choy. She is survived 
by husband Michael Alfred Tugman; brothers 
Jon and James, hanai son James Jr., hanai 
grandson Robert; aunties, uncles, nieces, 
nephews and other relatives and friends.

Jeri was raised in Honolulu and Sunset Beach, 
attended Kahuku High School, she graduated 
with the class of 1978. She worked for 
Waimea Falls, Foodland and her concern for 
special education children led her to a career 
working for the State of Hawaii, Department of 
Education, where she worked as an educational 
assistant for over 30 years. She retired from 
Kahuku High School in 2019.

Jeri coached Kahuku High School Girls Softball, 
she also enjoyed playing sports and attending 
most KHS sport activities football, basketball, 
softball, vollyball etc...

Jeri lived a life of service to others with a 
loving, giving heart. Throughout her life, 
family and friends could always count on 
Jeri’s help; good nature and ready smile. She 
will be dearly missed.

Services for Jeri will be drive thru in Waialua 
Shopping Center, July 25, 2021, 10:00 am to 
2:00pm.

The family requests no flowers. Please observe 
COVID restrictions.

Jeri Mitsuko Cabreros Tugman 

  

  

JJeerrii  MMiittssuukkoo  CCaabbrreerrooss  TTuuggmmaann  ooff  KKaahhuukkuu  HHaawwaaiiii  ppaasssseedd  aawwaayy  oonn  FFeebbrruuaarryy  1111,,  22002211..  SShhee  wwaass  bboorrnn  oonn  FFeebbrruuaarryy  1199,,  
11996600..  

SShhee  wwaass  pprreeddeecceeaasseedd  bbyy  hheerr  FFaatthheerr  DDoommiinnaaddoorr  CCaabbrreerrooss  aanndd  mmootthheerr  FFlloorraannccee  TTssuurruukkoo  SSaakkiimmaa  aanndd  hheerr  BBrrootthheerr  
RRooddnneeyy  CChhooyy..  SShhee  iiss  ssuurrvviivveedd  bbyy  hhuussbbaanndd  MMiicchhaaeell  AAllffrreedd  TTuuggmmaann;;  bbrrootthheerrss  JJoonn  aanndd  JJaammeess,,  hhaannaaii  SSoonn  JJaammeess  JJrr..  hhaannaaii  
ggrraannddssoonn  RRoobbeerrtt;;  aauunnttiieess,,  uunncclleess,,  nniieecceess,,  nneepphheewwss  aanndd  ootthheerr  rreellaattiivveess  aanndd  ffrriieennddss..  

JJeerrii  wwaass  rraaiisseedd  iinn  HHoonnoolluulluu  aanndd  SSuunnsseett  bbeeaacchh,,  aatttteennddeedd  KKaahhuukkuu  HHiigghh  SScchhooooll,,  SShhee  ggrraadduuaatteedd  wwiitthh  tthhee  ccllaassss  ooff  11997788..  
SShhee  wwoorrkkeedd  ffoorr  WWaaiimmeeaa  FFaallllss  ,,  FFooooddllaanndd  aanndd  hheerr  ccoonncceerrnn  ffoorr  ssppeecciiaall  eedduuccaattiioonn  cchhiillddrreenn  lleedd  hheerr  ttoo  aa  ccaarreeeerr  wwoorrkkiinngg  
ffoorr  tthhee  SSttaattee  ooff  HHaawwaaiiii,,  DDeeppaarrttmmeenntt  ooff  EEdduuccaattiioonn,,  wwhheerree  sshhee  wwoorrkkeedd  aass  aann  eedduuccaattiioonnaall  aassssiissttaanntt  ffoorr  oovveerr  3300  yyeeaarrss..  
SShhee  rreettiirreedd  ffrroomm  KKaahhuukkuu  HHiigghh  SScchhooooll  iinn  22001199..    

JJeerrii  ccooaacchheedd  KKaahhuukkuu  HHiigghh  SScchhooooll  GGiirrllss  SSooffttbbaallll,,  sshhee  aallssoo  eennjjooyyeedd  ppllaayyiinngg  ssppoorrttss  aanndd  aatttteennddeedd  mmoosstt  KKHHSS  ssppoorrtt  
aaccttiivviittiieess,,  FFoooottbbaallll,,  BBaasskkeettbbaallll,,  ssooffttbbaallll  VVoolllleeyybbaallll  eettcc……  

JJeerrii  lliivveedd  aa  lliiffee  ooff  sseerrvviiccee  ttoo  ootthheerrss  wwiitthh  aa  lloovviinngg,,  ggiivviinngg  hheeaarrtt..  TThhrroouugghhoouutt  hheerr  lliiffee,,  ffaammiillyy  aanndd  ffrriieennddss  ccoouulldd  aallwwaayyss  
ccoouunntt  oonn  JJeerrii’’ss  hheellpp;;  ggoooodd  nnaattuurree  aanndd  rreeaaddyy  ssmmiillee..  SShhee  wwiillll  bbee  ddeeaarrllyy  mmiisssseedd..    

  

SSeerrvviicceess  ffoorr  JJeerrii  wwiillll  bbee  ddrriivvee  tthhrruu  iinn  WWaaiiaalluuaa  SShhooppppiinngg  CCeenntteerr,,  JJuunnee    22002211,,  1100::0000  aamm  ttoo  22::0000  ppmm..    

  

TThhee  ffaammiillyy  rreeqquueessttss  nnoo  fflloowweerrss..  PPlleeaassee  oobbsseerrvvee  CCOOVVIIDD  rreessttrriiccttiioonnss..    
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JORDYN BARRATT FROM NO OPPORTUNITY 
TO USA NATIONAL TEAM

 Haleiwa surfer and skateboarder made it big in 
California. The local athlete made the move to Cali-
fornia for her skating career and it’s paid off for her. 
Barratt was a stand out at all the skate parks here in 
Hawaii but support was lacking here so the family 
packed up and moved near San Diego. Now, boom 
bam she’s skating her way to the Olympics. The hype 
has been that surfing is in the Olympics for the first 
time but so is skateboarding! The street and park 
disciplines will be held at the Ariake Urban Sports 
Park and Barratt who has been on our U.S.A national 
team is trying to qualify right now for park events.  
She has the backing from big supporters. Toyota, Cliff 
Bar and Ralph Loren are her biggest. Loren is also 
producing all the uniforms the U.S. will be wearing. 
Good luck to our Hawaiian grown skater! Do check 
out the Olympic web site as they are posting great 
videos of all the athletes. 

EARTH DAY IS EVERYDAY!
 Things are looking up for our Mother Earth! It 
was “earth day” in April and there are many great 
postings about saving the planet. Many companies 
are producing clothing made out of recycled materi-
als like plastic water bottles and other recyclables. 
According to people that know, it takes about 256.6 
gallons of water  to grow enough bamboo to make a 
single t-shirt. At least bamboo grows fast and is plenti-
ful in some areas. It takes about 500 plus gallons  of 
water to produce 1 kg of cotton, about 715 gallons 
to make a t-shirt. Worse yet we throw away about 
70 lbs of clothes a year. I caught a Levi commercial 
spouting about their company making clothes that 
last and promoting wearing less garments. Great idea. 
One of my favorites, Body Glove, has a line that pro 
surfer Tatiana Weston Webb is collaborating with that 
spouts a recycled line of swimwear. Of course you 
might already have heard of Kelly Slater’s line, “Out-
erknown”. They have been using recycled clothing 
for their line and sourcing to be sure they are raising 
the standard for sustainable design in the industry. 
Some of us thought, “no way it’s too expansive”, but 
Slater has been successful with the line. A credit to 
consumers that are happy to pay a bit more!  In any 
case it’s a great direction that many companies are 
going. Earth day should be every day!  If we all do 
our part things will look up for our Mom, Earth!

WORLD SURF LEAGUE BACK IN ACTION, 
CARISSA MOORE IN YELLOW JERSEY

 For the first time this season, Carissa Moore did 
not make the final in the Rip Surf Narrabeen Cup. 
She was eliminated in equal 3rd place. Despite the 
semifinal loss, the four-time WSL Champion is still 
in the top position on the rankings, thanks to her 
high placing in Narrabeen, win at Newcastle, and 
runner-up finish at Pipe. She continues to wear the 
yellow jersey that signifies the top puppy at every 
event. It was the U.S.A. surfer Carolyn Marks that 
took the title over Brazil’s Tatiana Weston Webb. 
Marks is on our Olympic team and is so deserving of 
that, she is a young pistol of a surfer, fully capable 
of a World Champion Title also! In the men’s battle 
two-time World Champ Gabriel Medina from Brazil 
took out California’s Conner Coffin. It was not even 
close as Medina was on fire posting two 9 plus rides 
in the first 15 minutes or so. The win puts him in 
the top position on tour and the best start he’s ever 
had for a season. The World Surf League has changed 
their schedule this season with new locations and 
the title will be determined at Trestles surf break in 
California, pretty controversial for sure. A no final 
finish of the world tour in Hawaii at Pipeline could 
be anticlimactic. Go to World Surf League for more 
information!

Jordyn Barratt from Haleiwa is on our National Skateboard 
Team. Photo: Barratt
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NSN archives June 2016- Ted Hamasu (since passed away) salutes his former comrades by the 442nd Regimental Combat Team 
and 100th Battalion wreath.	 Photo: Jack Kampfer, Wahiawa Lions Club

To the valiant soliders who fought bravely for our freedom and made the supreme sacrifice, 
we remember and honor them this Memorial Day.

The Waialua-Kahuku War Heros names are displayed at the Waialua Lions Memorial Tower at Hale’iwa Beach Park.

WORLD WAR II
				    Fujioka, Teruo		  Nozaki, Tadashi
				    Funal, Stanley Kazuto		 Nozaki, Albert Yoshio
				    Gonsalves, Joseph		  Suzuki, Hiroshi
				    Isobe, Koosaku		  Shintani, Takeo
				    Kameda, Fred Yoshito	 Togo, Shiro
				    Kuraoka, Jerry Sadayoshi	 Takata, Joseph Shigeo
				    Nakama, Shigenori		  Tsunematsu, Bertram A.
				    Lua, Jr. Samuel		  Watanabe, Hiroshi

KOREAN WAR
				    Ah Let, Louis		  Kuni, Moses E.
				    Calaustro, Antonio		  Ladao, Edward
				    Fujimoto, Junichi		  Lee, Elvin M.
				    Galius, Rosalio		  Masatsugu, Ralph S.
				    Gonzalo, Sator		  Maututino, Gregorio
				    Hirakawa, Edward K.		 Miyazaki, Shigeo
				    Hirokane, Jiro		  Pacheco, Manuel
				    Irwin, William Jr.		  Ponciano, Benjamin A.
				    Kim, Richard

VIETNAM WAR
				    Amisone, Fuifuitaua		  Miyake, Gary
				    Bell, David L.		  Miyazaki, Ronald K.
				    Carlos, Stephen G.		  Ocampo, Robert E.
				    Kalili, Melvyn L.		  Pacolba, Alfredo
				    Kamalolo, Joel K.		  Paialii, Pasia
				    Keao, John K. III		  Ramos, Roland R.
				    Kuewa, Albert
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A Tribute to North Shore Motherhood
By Kezia Burgoyne
	 It’s no secret that the North Shore is home to 
several fantastic mothers. Moms are real- life super-
heroes as they care for the keiki - future adults of the 
island. The stories below are a teacup in an ocean of 
inspiring north shore mothers.
	 Jessica Corotan is a yoga instructor, outdoor 
enthusiast, and breast cancer survivor. She is also 
the mother of three wonderful kids, whom she has 
homeschooled for several years. Jessica finds an im-
mense measure of joy in being a mom and says, 
“part of the amazing thing about being a mom is 
seeing children find themselves; . . . seeing what 
lights them up and in their flow and wide eyed 
about something.” And although being a mom 
is no easy task, Jessica is grateful that her kids are 
“constantly teaching her,” and notes that, “I think 
our job as parents is to assist them in finding what 
they’re passionate about, because that’s the kind of 
life I want my kids to lead.”
	 Jessica and her family moved to the North Shore 
in late 2020, after a long battle against breast cancer 
and has been astounded by the inspiring communi-
ty of mothers here. She says, “Every mom that I’ve 
met here is . . . living for themselves and for their 
children. . . . There’s a different vibration here . . . a 
touch into life people have - it’s intoxicating.”
	 Jessica isn’t the only one inspired by North 
Shore moms. The six Taylor kids, who have a super-
hero mom, expressed their gratitude and love for 
both their mom and all the ‘aunties’ in their com-
munity. Lilikoi Taylor states, “Thank you for taking 
care of your children.” Makana Taylor emphasizes, 
“Thank you for taking us to the beach and . . . to dif-
ferent places.” Kaleo Taylor expresses, “Thank you 
for doing everything and working jobs and being 
there for all your kids; loving them.”
	 Genevieve Wasson, a mother of four, is another 
stunning example of stellar motherhood. She loves 
living on the North Shore and remarks how, “It 
takes a village to raise our children and that’s what 
the north shore has done for my family.” As a stellar 
example of motherhood herself, Genevieve remarks 
that, “I think the biggest accomplishment as a mom 
is to know and to hear one’s children thanking you 
for raising them the way they turned out.” Her teen-
age daughter, Tealani, adds, “My mom sticks with 
us no matter what, and her diligence in support-
ing us and being there for us has helped us a lot 
throughout our lives.”
	 The Corotans, Taylors, and Wassons are only 
a sample of the immense population of superhero 
moms, aunties, and mother figures in our commu-
nity. On behalf of the North Shore community, We 
love you, moms!

Corotan Family

Taylor Family

Wasson Family
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WAIALUA
FEDERAL CREDIT UNION 

www.waialuafcu.com
(808) 637-5980

Serving the North Shore Community • SAVINGS
• CHECKING  
• LOANS

Honoring Dr. Line Kruse
	 Happy Mother’s Day to all the wonderful moms 
demonstrating flexibility, positivity in the face of 
setbacks, and creativity when it seems like the world 
has turned upside down. 
	 One mother we would like to honor this year 
is Dr. Line Kruse, director of the Friends of the Li-
brary Kahuku. Dr. Kruse is a mother, professor, com-
munity leader, caregiver, and volunteer. During the 
initial COVID19 shutdowns when life seemed very 
unpredictable, Dr. Kruse doubled down on her com-
mitments and held steady. 
	 With Dr. Kruse’s organization skills and deter-
mination, the Friends of the Library Kahuku (FOLK) 
team was able to execute a grant just as businesses 
were shutting down in the spring of 2020. She and 
the FOLK board members got the job down within 
a tight timeframe against all odds. This work was 
done while she had new teaching responsibilities 
at work (transitioning to virtual lessons instead of 
in person assignments) and new teaching respon-
sibilities at home (as her children needed to adjust 
to distance learning with new schedules and work 
habits). 
	 Her energy levels never cease to amaze. She does 
what needs to be done and does it with a smile and 
good sense of humor. She truly is a Super Mom! 
Happy Mother’s Day, Dr. Line Kruse! We appreciate 
your heart and soul.  

With aloha, 
Tamara King, Branch Manager - Kahuku Public 
and School Library 
Friends of the Library Kahuku Board 

Photo: Honolulu Star-Advertiser



northshorenews.com Page 19May 5, 2021

Bulletin Board

“the Bulletin Board that is in EVERYONE’s home”

N-C PLUMBING 
& SUPPLY
Cont. Lic. No. C-8913

• RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL SALES & SERVICE
• CONTRACTING & DESIGN • HOME PLUMBING SERVICE

• PLUMBING FIXTURES, HEATERS • FREE ESTIMATES

Nestor P. Calilao (Owner) Bus:	 637-8662
P.O. Box 769 Res: 	 638-5157	
Waialua, HI 96791 Cellular: 	 372-8718

Munden Design & Build
Lic.#BC19632

Design • Plans • Permits • Construction
Additions & New Residences

808 391-8616

Providing quality work since 1978

Featuring the largest selection 
of certified organic produce 

on the North Shore. 
No panic...ours is organic. 

Open 7 days.
Mon.-Sat. 9am-7pm. 

Sun. 9am-5pm

66-445 Kam. Hwy
Haleiwa, Hawaii 96712
Next to the Post Office

808-637-6729 • 808-637-1922 fax

Let North Shore’s original delivery service bring 
your next meal to your doorstep!

Thursday-Saturday evenings
Order online: dudefoodhi.com

TILE INSTALLATION
Lope Fuentes Lic# 31228
lope.fuentes@gmail.com

808-276-2257
www.fuentesstoneandtile.com

vanessalistyle@gmail.com
www.vanessalistyle.com

vanessa li stylevanessa li style
(808)953-8221

north shore, oahu
private salon studio
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PUBLICATION DATE	 DEADLINE DATE
 June 2 	 May 21
 June 30	 June 18
 July   28	 July16
 August  25	 August 13
 September 22	 September 10
 October 20	 October  8
 November 17	 November 5
 December 15	 December 3

North Shore News

2021 Schedule

Direct-Mailed to Every Home
MOKULEIA · WAIALUA · HALE'IWA 

· KAHUKU · LAIE
Every Other Wednesday

15,000 copies

North Shore News will be published every 4 weeks 
until further notice

“The North Shore’s most popular 
publication” since 1970

(808) 780-8037 · NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

Attention Home-School 
& Private School Grads

In our next edition, we will honor and
list the graduating students. Let us
know if there is a home school or

private school student on the North 
Shore that should be recognized.

Email information to:
NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

May is Military Appreciation Month - Mahalo to our North Shore Food Bank volunteers Chaplain 
John Bazal and the soldiers of the 30th Signal Battalion. "We appreciate you!"

CORRECTION: 
NSN April 7, 2021, pg 21:

The Haleiwa Theatre, developed by the 
Haleiwa Theatre Corporation Ltd., 

under the direction of Tomitaro Konno, 
its principal, was built in 1931.  

During the historic 1932 flood in 
Haleiwa, Konno took in 23 

neighboring families affected by the 
flooding into the Haleiwa Theatre for 

refuge and safety.
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CC SALVAGE
No job too small, 

we haul it all!
Island Wide Services 

24/7/365
Wanted Junk Car
808-457-2103

 
 HOT YOGA 

NORTH SHORE 
IN-STUDIO classes everyday! 

Sign up and book online. 
www.hotyoganorthshore.com 

Honey Bee Hive
Swarm Removal 
and Relocation
(808) 724-9966

NO
RT

H
S H

O
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NE
WS • DIS BUGGAH FREE! •

SINCE
1970

The North Shore News is published 
every other Wednesday and mailed free 
of charge to all North Shore homes and 
businesses. 

PRESS RELEASE POLICY: Submit press 
releases, mail or email to Editor, North 
Shore News, P.O. Box 117, Haleiwa, 
HI 96712. Please type your releases 
and keep them shorter than 200 words 
unless they are of an unusual news 
interest. Releases should be viable 
news stories and are published on 
a space available basis only, with 
priority given to those received in our 
office first. You may attach photos. We 
are not responsible for the return of any 
photos. All materials are submitted at 
owner’s risk. We reserve the right to edit 
and/or refuse all submissions including 
advertising.

EDITORIAL POLICY: We welcome 
articles and letters from our readers. 
Letters to the Editor are published 
on a space available basis only and 
preference is given to shortness of 
length, and quality of content. We 
prefer to run not more than one letter, 
per person, per 6 month period. Letters 
subject to edit.

Views expressed by our contributing 
writers and advertisers do not necessar-
ily reflect the view of the management 
and staff of the North Shore News. All 
rights reserved. Reproduction in whole 
or part without permission is prohibited. 
© 2021.

HOW TO CONTACT THE NORTH SHORE NEWS
Letters to the Editor, and other items submitted for publication consideration 

may be sent to us via:

Editor & Classifieds
Linda Seyler

 
Typography

Downtown General Store
 

Contributing Writers
Tom Jacobs

Betty Depolito
State Representative Lauren Matsumoto

Senator Gil Riviere
Councilmember Heidi Tsuneyoshi

 
Photography

Banzai Productions

Please recycle this newspaper.

MAIL: P.O. Box 117, Hale‘iwa, HI 96712
E-MAIL: NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

NSN4Linda@gmail.com
PHONE: (808) 780-8037

www.northshorenews.com

SHORE ELECTRICAL SERVICE
New Const-Remodels
638-0049/Lic#C20777 

Andres Plumbing
All your plumbing needs

808-256-7337  Lic#C24500

Sunrise Asphalt Services, LLC
For all your driveway, pothole 

and parking lot needs. 
Licensed and Insured. 

Lic# 37527
(808)754-9928

Sunriseasphaltservices.com

Services

HARVEY’S TOWING LLC
24 hr Towing Service

Lockouts, Jumpstarts & 
Recovery. Specializing in 
opening locked car doors.

Call anytime 478-0333

CS EuroCars Kapolei
Mercedes Repair Shop

with low labor rates
ASE Certified Technician

27 years experience
2116 Lauwiliwili St. Unit 104F

Kapolei, HI 96707 - Under New mgmt.
808-682-1957

ALOHA COMPUTER
PC/MAC Repair/Virus 

Removal
MOBILE COMPUTER

REPAIR SERVICE
372-2667

DOG/CAT NAIL 
TRIMMING

At your home- only $20.
Call 808-388-5336

GERMAN CAR SERVICE
Professional-Qualified 

Technician
Call Gary
637-6800

ANGELS 
PLUMBING
	 Repairs
	 Remodeling
	 Renovation

638-7878
Lic. #C12004

ESTRADA'S
WE HAUL 'EM

Garbage-Rubbish-Trash
Call Rick 808-216-9419

North Shore 
Smoke Shop

Est. 2007
Covid Hours: 

Tues-Sun 11am - 5pm
Closed Mon (temporary)
66-521 Kam Hwy,Ste B

Haleiwa  637-1750

Radiant Skin Care 
& Waxing
Aynjul Benigno

Licensed Esthetician
Call/Text 808-222-8124

radiantskincareandwaxing.com

Ka‘ala Healing Arts 
66-216 Farrington Hwy #200B

Waialua, HI  96791

IG: @nsnews_haleiwa

OAHU SPCA
Wahiawa Veterinary 
Clinic and Hospital

Tuesday-Saturday
By appointment
(808) 754-1519

 
 Rain Gutter Clean Out 
 Pressure/Scrubbing   
 Window Cleaning 
 Auto Detailing 

 
   Ku’s Aloha Cleaning 
             341-1656 

ABCarDetailing
Auto detailing and

Vinyl Wrapping
Joe (808)492-2214

Classifieds
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North Shore Serenity 
AFG (Al--anon Family 
Group) is still meeting 
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm, 

but for now it is via Zoom. 
The Meeting ID is 847 8326 
6578, and the password is 
809980. We plan to return 

to St. Michael's Church 
when COVID restrictions 

are lifted, but that won't be 
for awhile.

Groundskeepers Wanted
Full Time- 40 hrs per week

Benefits Included
$16-$18 /hr

Experienced Preferred
Call (808) 838-1202

KQNS 107.3 FM
CHRISTIAN RADIO
Inspirational, Health

Music, Addictions, Mar-
riage,

Prophecy, Stories, etc.

Help Wanted

For Rent

Next Issue - June 2, 2021
Deadline Date - May 21, 2021

Miscellaneous

Classified Ad Rates
3 lines (min.) $18.89
4 lines $25.13
5 lines $32.45
1" Box Ad $41.88

(27 characters in each line)
Include your contact information.

*Ads can be text, or emailed. 
We reserve the right to refuse any 
advertisement with a full refund.

 
(808) 780-8037 • NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

TABLES & CHAIRS
 Call North Shore News

780-8037
All proceeds go to the North 

Shore Food Bank

Would you like to receive 
the North Shore News 

via email in color! 
Just send

us a message at:
NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

Pet Care Professional
w/ Grooming Skills

Salary Neg. References
required. Call for an appt.

808-638-7073

Household Help
Beachfront Estate
16 hours per week

808-637-0808

North Shore Food Bank
IG @nsfoodbank

FREE ADS
Garage & Yard Sales,

Reunions, Lost & Found.
Email ad to:

NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

North Shore Chamber of Com-
merce is  looking for volunteers to 
help with our Visitor Center sales 
and services. 3 hour shifts, Monday 
through Friday are available. Come 
be part of our team, helping the 
North Shore be a better place to  
live, work, and play! POTHOLES

ALERT & REPORT
State Owned Roads (e.g., Kam Hwy)

536-7852
City Owned Roads (e.g., KeNui/

Pupukea Rd)
768-7777

Haleiwa Jodo Mission

Virtual Buddhist Services

Search “Koji Ezaki’

on YouTube

Hawai‘i Statewide Marine 
Animal Stranding, 
Entanglement, and 
Reporting Hotline

Includes stranded/injured sea 
turtles, monk seals, dolphins, 

and whales. 
Phone: (888) 256-9840

‘Ohana Days
Loko Ea Fishpond

Every Saturday 9a-11a
Small group workdays based

on CDC guidelines until further
notice. For info or to register 

visit: www.lokoea.org

Sunset Beach Christian 
Church Food Bank

Every  Tuesday
12 - 2pm

Classified Ads

Walgren's Wahiawa
Free Covid Testing

www.walgrens/covid19

OFF da ISLAND
Are you leaving Oahu on vaca-
tion or business? Do you live on 
a neighbor island, the mainland 
or foreign country and subscribe 
to the North Shore News? Send us 
a photo of someone in front of a 
sign or landmark holding a copy 
of the NSN. Email your photo 
along with the person or persons’ 
name, community of residence, 
contact info and photo location 
to: NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com. 

Waimea Valley
Webinar Series

May 16: 'Awa and Ko 
Varietal History ID

May 30: Hawaiian History 
and Archeological Sites 

of Waimea Valley
Reserve your spot:

waimeavalley.net/events
and click webinar series

For vaccine information:
www.HawaiiCovid19.com/

vaccine

Hawaiian Humane Society
goes virtual for annual
Tuxes & Tails benefit 

celebration
Saturday, May 22 @ 6pm.

Presented by Saks Fifth Avenue
For more info: 

HawaiianHumane.org

Low Income Energy
Assistance Program
To get help for LIHEAP
HCAP Central 488-6834

HCAP Windward 239-5754

Hawaiian Electric Co.
The moratorium on

service  disconnections for
nonpayment has been

extended through May 31.

Sustainable Agriculture
Kuilima Farm, Kahuku

Multiple Positions Available!
All positions include benefits.

For more information, 
including full position 

descriptions and
application instruction go to:
www.ponopacific.com/about-

us/opportunities

Community Service
Are you court ordered to do 

community service? You 
can do your community 

service at the North Shore 
Food Bank register with 
your caseworker we are 

listed under Once A Month 
Church

Did you know 1 in 3 pets 
will go missing in their 

lifetime? Petco Love Lost 
will help pets reunite with 
their families. Petco Love 
Lost is a free, easy-to-use 

national resource, using pat-
ented pet facial recognition 
technology to make it easier 

than ever to find possible 
matches for lost and found 
pets. Join us, let’s unite to 

reunite at petcolovelost.org.
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